February 19, 2003

Mr. Joe Hutchison

Deputy Executive Secretary

Teachers Retirement System

Commonwealth of Kentucky

479 Versailles Road

Frankfort, KY  40601-3800

Actuarial Impact – 03 RS BR 1317, HB 320 House Committee Substitute

Dear Joe:

As required by KRS 6.350, we have prepared an actuarial analysis of the impact of 
03 RS BR 1317, House Bill 320 House Committee Substitute on the Kentucky Teachers’ Retirement System.  This proposed bill would amend KRS 161.549 to allow an active contributing member to purchase service credit for the period of time the member provided services to a Federal Head Start agency.  The Federal Head Start agency has never participated in any state-administered retirement system.  HB 320 House Committee Substitute provides that the cost to purchase the service credit would be calculated based on the same conditions that out-of-state service may be purchased under KRS 161.515.  This was an amendment to the original bill offered by KTRS to better reflect the cost of this type of service purchase.

The cost of this proposed legislation is indeterminable at the current time due to insufficient data.  If sufficient data were available, there would be some impact to the pension fund and the impact could be significant to the health insurance fund.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

Edward A. Macdonald

Principal, Consulting Actuary
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